

17th BIENNIAL NATIONAL CONVENTION

August 2, 1961

Mr. Joe Hamanaka

Seattle 22, Washington

Dear Joe:

Upon arriving at my office this morning I found the very fine ad for the Minneapolis District Convention booklet. The material was immediately sent out airmail special delivery. Thank you very much for getting the work done so quickly and so well.

I am sorry that no formal letter was written in regards to your winning the National Convention Theme Contest. We had planned to property present you the award at the July meeting of the board but due to all the activities of JACL Queen Contest and the float the meeting was cancelled.

Will you please accept our invitation to come to the August 28th meeting. We will let you know the time and place later.

Again my many thanks for all the work so wonderfully done.

Yours very truly,

James M. Matsuoka